

## TRSC RICHMOND RIVER HIGH P & C ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE 2020

President: Kris Hill  
Secretary: Sonya Gibbons  
Treasurer: Joye Spink  
Vice President: Cass Duckett  
Vice President:

### P&C Minutes 08/Feb/2021

#### Meeting Opens: 5.37 pm

**Attendance:** Joye Spink, Sonya Gibbons, Kris Hill, Cass Duckett, Belinda Marr, Marie-Chantelle Pelletier, Luke Woodward, Dot Panaretos, Jim Selwood, Andrew Logan.

**Apologies** - Zoe Schlatter, Branca Mircev

**Minutes of last meeting:** Motion by to accept Joye and by seconded by Marie-Chantelle

#### Business arising from minutes of last meeting:

Cool schools – Luke follow up We are in the system waiting to hear, can take 5 yrs

**Correspondence:** Thank you card from Mary Jane, bank statements.

#### General Business:

Jim presents P&C consultation on School Improvement Plan

- Draft Strategic Directions
- Summary of areas for improvement and research process.

- ◇ – see attachment. Student wellbeing is assessed by the Tell them from me survey 350 kids, concerns identified were re other kids, attendance, bullying etc. Will be done twice a year for the 4 yrs of the plan. Parents 57 responses via text. Data the dept uses to assess wellbeing. Targets for % of students in the top bands particularly growth yr7-9, HSC band 6&5, Aboriginal students finishing the HSC.
- ◇ As we will be having 1 meeting per term Dot asked how to consult with us – we agreed to be available via email.
- ◇ Cass – need a parent representative for interviews as a backup. The following have done the selection panel training and are available. Kristine-mon & Tuesday, Marie-Chantelle any day, Cass tues & thurs, Sonya mon-wed.
- ◇ What is planned for the new parents to gain some extra support coming into a new year?

Dates for new parents to meet & greet week 6 – we will get more info to be there 22<sup>nd</sup> Feb with 2 sessions due to numbers & distance. We will organize the banner & brochure to connect with yr 7 parents/carers. Next meeting will be held 8<sup>th</sup> March 5pm with the AGM. Sonya to send Luke an invitation to become part of the P&C which he can send via email &

text. We will offer a ticket in the lucky door prize for all who become members & attend the next meeting and AGM. A \$50 voucher to a local business? PJ's.

**President's report:** attached-

**Treasurer's Report:** full reconciliation of all accounts & checked by Kris

Hemp shirts revisited and Joye will follow up more

**Principal's Report:**

Difficulties with the last 3 days of last year with the potential for flood.

Kids are very settled. 700 91 aboriginal 20 less than anticipated. Yr 11 chosen to go to tafe.

Carr scholarship gone up to 15k each for next year.

Luke will share his ideas next meeting re uniforms

Staffing – careers advisor Eden Weir seconded to another position and has been replaced.

Laura from the canteen -P&C still owns the lockers – canteen doing the work \$40 per year \$10 deposit for key – we can decide for next meeting.

Meeting close 6.40 pm

Next meeting Mon 8<sup>th</sup> March 5.30pm, AGM 6pm